Minutes
Wilmington Harbor In-House GRR PDT Meeting

Wilmington, NC 

May 31, 2007
The minutes below follow the order of the agenda for the subject meeting.  The agenda is indicated in regular font, whereas the minutes are indicated in bold italics.  Any corrections or additions let me know.
1. Turning basin alternatives Northeast Cape Fear
a. Decided on the Pilots Preferred Alternative

b. Requires about 37 acres of PNA mitigation

i. Island 12 (12 acres) and Alligator Creek (25 acres) meet the need

c. Mitigation issues 
i. In-kind or out-of-kind

ii. Need quantities, construction methods and costs for 37 acres of PNA restoration

1. Date for quantities and construction methods?  Doug Wall indicated that this would be completed by June 6th.
2. Date for costs?  John Caldwell indicated that this could be completed by June 20th.  The cost estimate will be adequate for ITR review by Walla Walla District.  Based on this information, all sections need to provide the revised write-ups for the AFB to Allen Davis by June 27th.  Allen Davis will have the document ready for internal review by July 16th.  This would cause the schedule to slip about 5 weeks.  See item “4” below.
iii. Out-of-kind:  Need at least $5 million for rock ramp at # 3.
iv. Critical issue to be settled before the AFB?  The PDT agreed that the in-kind/out-of-kind mitigation issue needs to be settled before the AFB package can be complete.  The cost for out-of-kind mitigation (fish passage) can not exceed the cost for in-kind mitigation (PNA).  Greg Griffith stated that an HTRW investigation needs to be conducted at Island 12, but it would not be required before the AFB.
2. Fish passage alternatives for locks and dams
a. Decided on rock ramp at # 1 & 3
i. All information currently available for rock ramp downstream of existing dams
ii. Information needed for “Luther” alternative
1. Quantities which depends on Geotech information.  Date for this information?  The GeoTech design will be completed by July 31st, and Design will have the quantities by August 15th.  GeoTech and Design will coordinate this issue.
2. Costs which depends on “1”.  Date for costs?  These costs will be available by August 31st, and will also be adequate for ITR review by Walla Walla District.  John Caldwell suggested that before an in-depth analysis is performed for the “Luther” alternative, that quantities and a cost estimate be developed for the best case “Luther” alternative for Lock and Dam # 1 or # 2.  The best case scenario would be that there are no foundation problems.  If the cost for that best case ”Luther” alternative is greater than the costs for a rock ramp that fills in the exiting scour hole downstream of the dam, then the “Luther” alternative can be dropped as a viable alternative.  
3. Requires deauthorization

4. Assume we will built cheapest rock ramp (whichever that turns out to be) so as not to delay AFB.  The PDT agreed with this assumption so as not to unduly delay the AFB.
b. Lock and Dam # 2

i. Narrowed alternatives to rock ramp (“Luther” or regular), remove dam, or lower dam.  All these alternatives currently rank similarly on the decision matrix.  Ed Dunlop, Greg Griffith and Elliott Roughen will discuss what the total cost would be to lower the dam about 8 feet.  Greg indicated that some of the lock may need to stay in place to stabilize the dam.  Also the cost to place a longer ramp at Lock and Dam # 3 needs to be included since lowering the dam at # 2 would lower the water level downstream of # 3.
ii. All except regular rock ramp requires deauthorization.

iii. Decision needed for AFB?  The PDT agreed that a decision needs to be made on the best fish passage alternative at Lock and Dam # 2 before the AFB package can be complete.
3. VE Study – late June?  Don Carmen indicated that the costs of all viable alternatives need to be determined before a VE study is conducted.   If the “Luther” alternative is considered viable, then the VE study could not be conducted until early September 2007.  See ”2.a.ii.2.” above regarding the “Luther” best case alternative.  
4. Effect on Microsoft Project schedule, specifically AFB scheduled for 15 August 2007.  Based on the changes indicated in “1” above, the AFB would be moved to September 19th.  The revised Microsoft Project Schedule based on this change  is at K:\WMS\CG\WHRRRMAY_31_07.
5. Other items of interest to participants.  None
Frank Yelverton
